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Financial report for January 24, 2020 GC Meeting

January, 2020 financial statements and cash disbursements
January Statement of Financial Position: 
Operational net revenue for FY20 is down to $10363, which reflect that January was a 3 payroll month. In addition we have received notice of our final SEG for FY20 – ECRA has an increase of $237,608 after APS takes their 2%. The related BAR will be present later.
During the next week or so we should have all federal programs billed through February 15.

Our Medicaid final cost report for FY19 has been submitted. That revenue should be received in March, our payment will be $28,285. During December we had a temporary contractor come in and get monthly Medicaid services billed through December which provided $6,332 in revenue. The contractor also prepared a manual so that we can finally have the ability to continue billing Medicaid for our ancillary staff’s services on a timely basis. This revenue is a partial payment of those costs, which is then finalized in the annual cost report.   Medicaid also pays administration costs of the program quarterly, it is based on certain individual’s salaries and benefits and then certain categories of costs paid by the Operational fund and also the Medicaid funds. Those quarterly adm claims resulted in $5581 of revenue through January 31.

HB33 and SB9 - During January we received the first tax revenue payments from the Counties of Bernalillo and Sandoval. The larger tax payment will be received in February. 
We are still working on getting our largest vendor caught up, we have not yet received our November, 2019 Title1 request for reimbursement for more than $20,000 from APS. As discussed last month I believe that both Canteen and Mr Saylor will be caught up by February.
Disbursements: Comments have been supplied for anticipated questions. 

Budget to Actual statement: The payroll encumbrance shown in the January budget to actual statements reflect current staffing level costs through the end of the school year. Now that we have received our SEG adjustment Ms Mercer will start to see where we need to add staff to support the school.  Knowing that we had to increase staff to support the higher enrollment, ECRA budgeted that majority of our cash balance ($105,177). In order to protect that reserve we will budget that amount of the SEG adjustment into a 2400 account and not plan to spend those funds.  That will leave approximately $132,431 to utilize, as needed. 
Teacher shortages have impacted the ability to hire several positions across several grant funds.  We will be analyzing and working with our grantor agencies to decide best how to utilize any available funds through year end.
BARS:

FY20-16 (11000) – This BAR is for adjust budget to actuals for direct instructional function only.  This is an interfunction BAR and does not require PED approval.  This should make future analysis of budget to actuals easier.  In March we will do the same to other functions as necessary.
FY20-17 (31700) – SB9 State Match. We received our annual award letter for SB9 State match, which we traditionally use to pay for our Lease Purchase costs.
FY20-18 (11000) – This BAR represents the State adjust of our SEG based on 40th Day actuals. We have put the budgeted cash balance in 2410 to protect those funds from being spent. The remainder of the funds are primarily budgeted to support direct instruction and to cover additional costs in other functions. 
Contracts/Purchase Orders: 
Ben E Keith purchase order for $15,866. This vendor has been selected by our USDA lunch program vendor through their bidding process and in this case supplies our fresh fruits and vegetable for that grant (24118). Our vendor orders these fruit separately from the regular lunch program.
Graybar Financial Services lease purchase agreement: This is a 60 month lease purchase agreement costing $1410.77 per month. The related cost is to upgrade the entire school’s lighting from fluorescent lighting to LED. This will be done be changing out the ballasts and lights to a self-contained LED bulb into the current fixtures.  It is estimated by the CES vendor to have an actual payback through reduced electric bills at 3.5 years.  I have requested 60 months in order to ensure that the school does not experience negative cash flow.
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